
Thursday 8th of December

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 4, 2022

Tuesday the 13th of December Statewide Year 6 to 7 orientation day

Wednesday the 14th of December Last day of swimming

Thursday the 15th of December ‘Reservoir Views Got Talent’

Thursday the 15th of December Student-led IEP meetings 3:45pm to 7pm

Friday the 16th of December Student-led IEP meetings 9am to 2pm

Monday the 19th of December Afterschool community picnic at 3:30pm

Tuesday the 20th of December Last day of 2022 school year, 12pm finish

Monday the 30th of January First day of Term 1 for students in years 1 to 6

Tuesday the 31st of January First day of Term 1 for Foundation students

2023 ENROLMENTS - Please contact the school to book in a school tour with our Principal and Assistant Principal

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

As this is the last newsletter of the year, I’d like to take the opportunity to thank our school community for the
continuous support over the 2022 school year. This year has again been a challenging one as we have navigated a
full year back at school while still living within a pandemic. This year has also been incredibly successful, we have
been able to get back to what school is all about; providing wonderful learning experiences for all of our students
while reconnecting with our community. Friday’s Colour Run and our involvement in the Reservoir Stomp were
perfect examples of this.

COLOUR RUN
Last week we had our first ever ‘Colour Fun Run’, it was the most colourful, messy fun we have ever had. Students
worked hard to raise approximately $7000 for our school. The money will go towards the outdoor seating under the
new shade area, well done everyone.

I want to thank all of our adult helpers on the day, we can’t have these special days without your support and hard
work. A very special thanks to our Out of School Hours Care provider TheirCare for providing the icy poles and the
parachute.

I have uploaded lots of photos of the event on the home page of our school website

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/ thanks Yvette for capturing the fun!

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/




RESERVOIR STOMP
It has certainly been an eventful few weeks at Reservoir Views and this continued with over 35 members of our
choir led by our amazing music teacher Anna, performing at Reservoir Stomp on Sunday. The performance was
beautiful and I congratulate all of the students who were involved. It’s hard to believe this is only the second year
we have had Music as a specialist subject at Reservoir Views - hats off to you Anna!



SCHOOL COUNCIL
Last night our School Council held our end of year dinner. School Council plays an incredibly important role at our
school and I would like to thank all of our councillors for volunteering their time and efforts this year. Bec Wood, Liz
Meade, Wendy Wafa, Gerard Daley, Shantelle Ryan, Jenny Shaw and Hayriye Ali - thank you.

GRADE 6 GRADUATION
On Tuesday night we celebrated our Year 6 Graduating class of 2022. It was a lovely event and a very important
one where we were able to acknowledge our amazing students finishing their primary school journey.



FOUNDATION GRADUATION
Today our Foundation students celebrated completing their first year of primary school with their own graduation.
Congratulations everyone!



ELECTION DAY BBQ/CAKE STALL/FACE PAINTING EXTRAVAGANZA
Thank you, thank you, thank you to everyone who supported our election day extravaganza on the 26th of
November. From cutting onions, painting faces, cleaning the BBQ, donating cakes and slices, putting napkins on
every slice of bread, promoting the event and volunteering your time on the day to keep it all running smoothly and
helping with the set up and pack - it was a united community effort.



CHRISTMAS HAMPER RAFFLE

Our raffle will be drawn on Thursday 15th December at 3pm outside the
hall. We have loads and loads of hampers up for grabs! (over 40)

Please make sure tickets are returned by Wednesday 14th December
and if you need more please come and see us at the office.

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



THANK YOU!
I’d like to thank the families of our Year 6 graduating students for organising such a thoughtful and practical gift for
our school staff. We now have a new microwave and sandwich press! I know that we will get many years of use out
of these :)

BREAKFAST CLUB HAS FINISHED FOR THE YEAR
I’d like thank all families and students for attending throughout the year and acknowledge our amazing education
support staff for running this for our students each week. Thank you Jenny, Angelina, Angus, Mel and Maria.

STEP-UP
We will be holding our 2022 to 2023 Step-Up session on Thursday the 15th of December at 10 am. This is the time
when students will meet their 2023 teacher and classmates.



2023 GRADE STRUCTURE AND STAFFING
Below are our classroom and allocated staffing structure for 2023.

Class Grade Structure Teacher Teaching Team

1. Foundation Laura Nalder - Team Leader
Foundation Team

2. Foundation Marina Stathis

3. Year 1/2 Isabel Anderson  - Team Leader
Year 1/2

Team
4. Year 1/2 Lou Morrow

5. Year 1/2 James Cameron

6. Year 1/2 Jack Mercuri

7. Year 2/3 Erika Hopcraft
Year 2/3/4

Team

8. Year 3/4 Tegan Veitch - Team Leader

9. Year 3/4 Ella Barreiro

10. Year 5/6 Chay Baker - Team Leader
Year 5/6

Team11. Year 5/6 Monique Galpin

Physical Education Drew El Moussalli

Visual Art Nicky Grujovski

Music Anna Foong

AUSLAN Sarah Anderson

Foundation support Harriet Dunn

Office Admin TBC

Business Manager Melinda Owens

Education Support Angelina Burns

Education Support Angus Burns

Education Support Jenny Shaw

Education Support Keeley Fitzsimmons

Intervention Mel Aitken

Canteen Manager Lesley Jones

Learning Specialist Bec Sanders

Assistant Principal Hayriye Ali

Principal Steve Stafford



THANK YOU AND FAREWELL

I would like to acknowledge, thank and bid a very heartfelt farewell and all the best to the following staff who will
not be at Reservoir Views in 2023.

Helen Hatzikonstantinos - Helen has been the point of call for our community at Reservoir Views for 7 years and a
vital cog in the daily running of our school. Helen has been an incredible support to me as principal and has made
the decision to move to a school closer to home. Helen joins Ashley Park Primary School in 2023, they are so
incredibly fortunate to have her!

Sue Petrella - As many of us are aware, Sue and her husband Christian are expecting their first child. Sue has
been a valuable member of our school and community for 3 years.

Dylan Mangione - Dylan is joining St Francis of Assisi Primary School in Mill Park in 2023. Dylan has been a
valuable member of our 1/2 teaching team and Reservoir Views since April last year.

Megan Seddon - We’re not saying farewell to Megan but see you soon. Megan is having a year of leave in 2023 as
she and her husband Ryan are expecting their third child.

Charlene Stewart - Charlene has returned to her base school Reservoir East Primary School after running the
intervention program at both schools this year.

WELCOME

A very warm welcome to the following staff joining our community in 2023.

James Cameron - James is joining our 1/2 team in 2023. You would have seen James around Reservoir Views, he
completed his pre-service placement at our school this year and has been a casual relief teacher this term.

Jack Mercuri - Jack is joining our 1/2 team in 2023. You would have seen Jack around Reservoir Views, he
completed his pre-service placement at our school this year and has been a casual relief teacher this term.

Ella Barreiro - Ella joins the 3/4 team in 2023 from Watsonia North Primary School where she has taught year 5/6
this year.

Monique Galpin - A very experienced year 5/6 teacher, Monique joins us in 2023 from Banyule Primary School.

Harriet Dunn - A very experienced teacher, Harriet is joining us for 3 days a week in 2023.

Sarah Anderson - A very warm welcome back to Sarah who will be our AUSLAN teacher in 2023.

Keeley Fitzsimmons - Keeley is joining us as an integration aide in 2023.

SAVE THE DATES - 2023 DATES

To help with planning and giving families plenty of notice of dates, I have compiled a list of important dates for
2023.

Term Week Date Event

Term 1 30th January to 6th April

1 1 Monday 30th January 1-6 students start

1 1 Tuesday 31st January Foundation students start

1 1 Wednesday 1st February Foundation early years testing

1 2 Wednesday 8th February Foundation early years testing



1 3 Tuesday 14th February Welcome Picnic

1 3 Wednesday 15th February Foundation early years testing

1 4 Wednesday 22nd February Foundation early years testing

1 4 Thursday 23rd February Open Air Cinema (possibly)

1 5 Wednesday 1st March Foundation early years testing

1 6 Wednesday 8th March Whole School Athletics Day

1 6 Monday 13th March Labour Day Public Holiday

1 6 11th to 21st March Cultural Diversity Week

1 6 15th to 24th March NAPLAN TESTING DATES

1 9 Wednesday 5th April Student-led IEP meetings 3:45pm - 7pm

1 9 Thursday 6th April - last day of Term 1 Student-led IEP meetings 9am - 2pm

Term 2 24th April to 23rd June

2 1 Monday 24th April First day of term 2

2 1 Tuesday 25th April ANZAC DAY Public Holiday

2 1 Wednesday 26th to Friday 28th April 5/6 Camp

2 3 Thursday 11th May school photos

2 8 Monday 12th June King's Birthday Public Holiday

2 8 Friday 16th June School Disco

2 9 Thursday 22nd June Student-led IEP meetings 3:45pm - 7pm

2 9 Friday 23rd June - last day of Term 2 Student-led IEP meetings 9am - 2pm

Term 3 10th April to 15th September

3 1 Monday 10th July First day of Term 3

3 7 19th to 25th August Book Week

3 8 Tuesday 29th August Maths Night

3 8 Thursday 31st August Father's Day Stall

3 10 Thursday 14th September Student-led IEP meetings 3:45pm - 7pm

3 10 Friday 15th September Student-led IEP meetings 9am - 2pm

Term 4 2nd of October to 20th December

4 1 Monday 2nd October First Day of Term 4

4 6 Monday 6th November Pupil Free Day

4 6 Tuesday 7th November Melbourne Cup Public Holiday

4 11 Thursday 14th December Student-led IEP meetings 3:45pm - 7pm

4 11 Friday 15th December Student-led IEP meetings 9am - 2pm

4 11 Tuesday 12th December Statewide Year 6 to 7 Orientation Day

4 12 Wednesday 20th December Pupil Free Day - student handover



AFTERSCHOOL PICNIC - MONDAY 19th DECEMBER 3:30 to 5:30pm
We will be holding a very informal end of year picnic at school on the playing field from 3:30pm to 5:30pm on
Monday the 19th of December. TheirCare will be cooking a free bbq for the community, please bring a picnic rug
and some food and drinks if you’re available.

Finally, I would like to wish all of our families and students who will not be at Reservoir Views next year the very
best for whatever your bright futures hold. I thank you for the contributions you have made to our school
community.

Once our school year finishes at 12pm on the 20th, I hope that everyone has a very enjoyable Christmas and
Summer break.

Please rest up and I look forward to seeing everyone in 2023.

Warm regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.


























